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Dear Parent/ Carers,

It has been a busy term so far but a very productive one! For those of 

you who have made it in to the school building you will have noticed 

that our stairwell has received a lick of paint and our new values are 

proudly displayed both here and in the foyer of the school. Thanks to 

Mr Brown for making this happen so smoothly. 

Exciting Learning

The children have been very busy getting excited about their new 

topics. KS1 have taken part in a Treasure Island ‘wow’ day. I had the 

pleasure of listening to one class getting stuck into singing sea 

shanties. 

Reception clearly did not want to be left out of the pirate scene and 

have just started their new topic all about pirates. I dropped in to look 

at how the children were getting on and found myself embroiled in a 

pirate hat sounding out using my phonics to work out what items 

should go in the children’s treasure chest. There was a lovely excited 

buzz of learning, lots of talk leading to lots of writing and number 

work. Early years really is a great place to be!

Y5/6 had a visit from Zoe Powers a mural artist who has work 

displayed all around Bristol. Y5/6 are studying the topic ‘ Making a 

difference’. In their PPA sessions with Miss Adams they are preparing 

to create some mural artwork to make our school outdoor 

environment very welcoming and inviting. So, we look forward to 

seeing their finished work some time soon.

Clubs and Enrichment

Term 3 and 4 clubs are now up and running and the children are 

enjoying a wide range of additional experiences thanks to our 

wonderful team. This term we have Board Games Club, Science 

Club, Football Club, Choir Club and Mindfulness Club. These clubs 

are free and often run during the lunch time. If your child is interested 

in joining, please ask at the office for a letter.

Safeguarding - Lockdown Practice.

We are planning a ‘Lockdown’ practice to take place in the next few 

weeks. This is a bit like a fire drill, but instead of everyone heading 

out, we stay in and lock down. If your child comes home telling stories 

of a large and dangerous animal coming into our school playground… 

please don’t be alarmed this is what we explain is the reason for 

needing to ‘Lock down’. 

Staffing

Our new staff are settling in well and there is a lovely atmosphere in 

our school It is often commented upon by visitors and visiting 

teachers. Congratulations to Mr King who, after 16 years of service to 

Fishponds, is moving to a new role at St Brendan’s Sixth form centre. 

Mr King leaves us at the end of this term. I am sure that you will offer 

your good wishes for his new move when you see him on the 

playground. We are currently looking to appoint a  Teaching Assistant 

with a focus on social, emotional and mental health provision to cover 

some of the role as soon as possible. Advert is on E teach for those 

who are interested.

Value of the term: Love

As you know, we place our values at the core of our Academy. We 

focus on a different question each week in our collective worship 

sessions

Questions of the week:

28/1/19: What will you secretly do to make someone’s day this 

week?

4/2/19: What helps you to forgive and forget when someone hurts 

your feelings?

11/2/19: Change to question … Mental Health week. What can you 

do to look after your own and others mental health?

Term 4 value of the term : Truth

Visiting Speakers: If you would be happy to come into school and 

share something about your faith/ beliefs and customs with our 

children, you would be most welcome! Please speak with your 

child’s class teacher if you feel you can help. We love to learn 

about each other at Fishponds!



Dodge Ball Competition 

On Wednesday 9th January, 13 ( Y5/6) children got on the minibus to City 
Academy to take part in a Dodgeball competition. When we arrived the
children were split into 3 different teams, to compete against a variety of
other schools with the winning team qualifying for the county finals. 
All three teams played fantastically well with every team managing to win 
at least one game in their respective groups. With Fishponds C finishing
second in their group, Fishponds B coming third and Fishponds A winning
their group.
As Fishponds A won their group it meant that they qualified
for the semi-finals. With great support from the other two teams, 

Fishponds A managed to win their semi-final and qualify for the final. Unfortunately with 30 seconds to go in the 
final with Fishponds in the lead, the other team caught the ball and won the game by one point! Each team were 
very supportive of each other and all of them shook the opposing teams hands at the end of every game. 
Mr Harrold ( Sports Coach)

New … Digital Leaders

Next week we are focussing on Online Safety as a school. 
Alongside all the usual learning about the importance of 
safety online, Miss Knowles ( our Computing Lead) is also 
developing some new and exciting leadership positions

for children in school.
Children across the school have been asked the following 

questions and asked to volunteer for the role of Digital leader
for their class.

Do you enjoy computing?

Would you like to learn a bit more?

Are you responsible?

Are you confident to help others?

The Digital Leaders will be trained by Miss Knowles to be helpers during whole class Computing sessions. They 
will also help the school by looking after our equipment. Digital Leaders will be invited to attend a weekly 

Computing Training Club during the lunchtime to enhance their skills. 

Reminders about Naming clothing and school uniform

There is nothing more frustrating as a parent than your child coming home saying they have lost their XXXX  (please 
insert various items of clothing / shoes/ coats as appropriate!).  We do our best to encourage all children to put 
things on their pegs / lockers and to make sure that they have everything before they leave to go home. However, 
despite our best efforts there is still a mountain of Lost Property in school – much of it unnamed. This makes the 
task of returning the items to the correct owners impossible. Please help your child ( and us!) by naming your items 
of clothing and shoes.
If your child has lost an item, please ask to check the Lost Property Store. ( You will need to go to the School Office 
to do this). 
We also hope to put out much of what we have during the last week of this term to see if some more of it can be 
claimed as the store will be emptied and sent to recycling during the holiday period. 
Lastly, please ensure that your child comes to school dressed ready for school in school uniform and that they have 
a PE kit with them. We also have some second hand items ( washed ) available very cheaply . Ask at the school 
office if this is helpful in replacing lost items.



I am very pleased to announce that we will be running Parentgym workshops in February 2019 onwards.  

Parentgym is a six week programme offering practical tips and techniques to make family life easier and how to help your children thrive.
This will include help with communicating with your children, how to balance love and discipline, how to raise healthy children and much, 
much more.  

A leaflet regarding Parentgym will be coming home with your child this week.  Please sign up and hand the slip back into the school office 
if you would be interested, by 12th February. 

Once we know who wishes to attend these sessions, we will run a taster session on Thursday, 14th February during the afternoon (in our 
Nursery).   The six week programme will start officially on Thursday, 28th February at 1 pm in our School Nursery.

If you have any questions …. come and ask.  Best wishes  Mrs Michelle  Cahill. ( Fishponds CE Academy Family Link worker)

Dates for your diaries, with best wishes, Debbie Coker ( Principal)

Tuesday 29th January KS1 trip to M shed and Harbourside.

Monday 4th February Online Safety Week.

Friday 15th February Non uniform Day ( FOFA)

Monday 18th – Friday 22nd

February
Half Term Holiday – School Closed

Monday 25th February First day of Term 4. School starts @ 8.45am

Wednesday 27th February Nursery Open Day 10 am

Thursday 7th March World Book Day ( dressing up as book character!)

Tuesday 12th March ( 3.30 – 5.30) 
and Thursday 14th March  
( 3.45pm – 6.45pm)

Parents Eves ( details to follow)

Wednesday 13th March Y2 sharing learning 2.30pm

Friday 15th March Science Day ( and Red Nose Day)

Tuesday 19th March After school ‘ Friends of Fishponds’ Cake Sale ( on playground)

Monday 25th March Parent Meeting  re Y1 phonics Test ( Y1 parents)@3.30pm

Tuesday 26th March Parent Meeting re KS1 Sats ( Y2 parents) @ 3.30pm

Wednesday 27th March Parent Meeting re KS2 Sats ( Y6 parents) @ 3.30pm

Friday 29th March Y1 Sharing Learning 2.30pm

Thursday 4th April Year 5 leading our Easter Celebration 10 am ( Parents welcome!)



Downend and Frenchay Tennis Club ( Common Mead Lane, BS16 1QQ- next door to Frenchay Cricket Club)  are 
offering Tennis Taster for kids on Saturdays . Costs and details below. 

Contact : info@downendandfrenchay.co.uk
Tel - 07929349154

mailto:info@downendandfrenchay.co.uk

